B e
Crescent LLake Chronicles

Issue 7

Unity / Acworth, NH

Spring 2000

Association Notes

By Fred Yares, Secretary-Treasurer

As usual, the Crescent Lake
Association Annual Meeting will
be held at the Unity Fire Station
the first Saturday after the 4th of
July. This year that means the
meeting will be held July 8, 2000,
from 10:00 a.m. until noon.

AL our 1997 annual meeting,
Lake Association members woted
unanimously to add $10.00 per
year to our dues for repairs (o the
dam at the eastern end of the lake.
The Association is in the process
of getting a repair quote. We will
keep you informed. After we have
raised the necessary repair cost
this extra fee will be discontinued.

Annual dues of S20.00 are due
and pavable BEFORE the annual
meeling or can be mailed. Checks
should be made out to Crescent
Lake Associaion and mailed to:

Fred W. Yates, CLA Sec'y/Treas

PO, Box 56
Bellows Falls, VT 05101-0056

Fireworks July 2nd!

For the Y2K show, the Des-
biens have promised

RUA us a ﬁrr:-,wcrlrks display
= .= twice as big as any-
AN

thing we have had be-
fore — which should
be awesome, consid-
~ering their past per-
i+ formance. This year's
gala is scheduled for
Sunday, July 2, with a
rain date on Monday,
July 3, as soon as it is

| dark enough to see the
displays in the sky.

L Many thanks as

6:30 am...April 29...a perfect morning!
The trees stood motionless as shafts of sun
light began fto filter through...

Below, the lake mirrored a light cloud pattern
as a drift of mist wafted upward

above the reflections

on the far shore.

Stillness...
tranquility...

interrupted momentarily
by a pair of kayaks passing,

gliding, wakeless.
Geraldine Rudenfeld:, Cottage 73

always to the Deshiens.

This is an expensive fireworks
show. If not for the Desbiens
brothers, it would probably cost us
four times as much for the great
show we see each year at Crescent
Lake. So when you send in your
dues, consider adding a donation
for fireworks. Last year we col-
lected over $833.

Year 2000 T-Shirt Contest

The T-shirt contest was won
this year by Camp 86, by Bethany
Yates Coursen. The new T-shirt 1s
called a Commemorative Collec-
tion of all the past T-shirt designs
since 1986. Even if it was done by
my daughter, I must say it does
look good! The shirts will go on
sale at our Annual Crescent Lake
Meeting and thereafter at Marie
Boyle's camp.

If you wish to purchase T-
shirts and other items at the meet-
ing, please come by 9:30 a.m.

Sickness and Distress

Members of the Association, if
you know of any Camp that has
had a serious sickness or distress
in their family this past vear,
please notify me, Secretary Yates,
as soon as possible. I need this in-
formation for our Annual Meeting
report. [ can't be everywhere, know
everything, so I need your help.
Drop me a note in your dues pay-
ment. [t would be greatly
appreciated.

Fish Fund Donations

In 1998 we stocked the lake
with 175 large mouth bass. This
cost the Association $787.50. Our
bass fish fund is down to $396.00.
So all you fishermen, and other
campers oo, send in your dona-
tions with your dues check. This
way we will not have to pass the
hat at the Annual Meeting.

REMEMBER: Catch and re-
lease to promote our bass
population!




Kayakking
By Jay Taylor, Kaval Hanpar 41

On the wall in front of my
desk sits a dockside picture of the
lake, bringing perpetual thoughts
of the next weekend of kayakking.
Crescent Lake has seen a rapid
growth in aficionados of this sport/
activity/escape, to the point where
at last count there are now more
kayaks than turtles! Within a few
years, who knows
happen.

There seem to be two types of
participants: KAYakers, those who
go solo or in twos to circle the lake
at varying speeds; and KaYAK-
KERS, who have a different
agenda. "Yakkers" gather en
mrasses (up to 13) usually before 8
am to socialize, solve the lake's
and the world's problems, fantasize
about travel or early retirement.
The group then stops at any oppor-
tunity to chat with whomever they
find on shore. A KAYaker can
make it around the lake in about
1/2 hour, while KaYAKKERS
tend to need 2 hours.

Last year Bill and Sue Paton
organized a kayakking day trip to a
nearby lake, only to have it fall on
the one Saturday of the summer it
rained. A party was held anyway
with the food and drink on hand,
so not all was lost. We are hopeful
for this season being more suc-
cessful, and are planning on at
least one trip a month. However,
as this planning requires time and
effort—which defeats the purpose
of being on the lake to begin

what  will
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Welcome, New Neighbors

This year we had at least 18 camp changes! If there have been other
changes, please let Fred Yates know as soon as possible before the an-

nual meeting. Thank you.

Camp E: Michael Bodenr, Hanover, NH
Camp K: Kevin & Diane Brenker, Longmeadow, MA
Camp §: Rick & Irene Clark, Oakham, MA
Camp ¥: Bernie & Susan Tonnar, Newport, NI
Camp 29: Brian & Jane Lisankie, Longmeadow, MA
Camp 34: Charles & Diane Saraceno, Milford, NH
Camp 41C: Terry & Carol Wallace, Sowthington, CT
Camp 535: John & Jean Demars, Claremont, NH
Camp 554 Stephen & Pamela Mookler, Bristol, CT
Camp 61: Michael & Jane Maine, Leominster, MA
Camp 79: Dale & Bonita Woodward, Walpole, NH
Cuarnp 87 Wesley & Deb Cubberly, Acwarth, NH
Camp 98 Kenneth W, Smith, Churclville, PA
Canmp 99: Richard & Anna Smith, Millersville, MD
Camp 105: David & Ann Marie Erwin, Brooklyn, NY
Camp 110A: Jonathan L. Fishbein, Arlington, VA
Camp 111: Gary & Donna Duttan, Crescent Lake
Camp 113: Charles & Norma Hicking, Perkinsville, VT
Welcome to Crescent Lake. We hope you will fall in love with the
place as we all have. If there are any questions please feel free to contact
your Lake Association Officers at any time. We don't get paid much, but

we have a lot of fun.

with—no one is making any bets
this will happen either.

If you haven't tried kayakking,
you can test drive one via Alden's
in Newport, where they have a va-
riety of models and are not pushy
re selling. In fact, they are very
friendly, low key, and reasonable.
For me the beauty of kayakking is
being so close to the lake surface,
gliding along drinking in the seren-
ity and the peacefulness, the pre-
cious  silence of the early
morning—before  the Skilsaws,
chain saws, power boats arrive.

The hardest part of kayakking
is entering and exiting, and once
yvou're in the "work" is easy. On a
calm day, you can propel yourself
forward using only your wrists and
the paddle—a boon to those too
tired/lazy/relaxed. A seal extender
gives great back support as some
kayaks' seats are lacking in this re-
gard. Besides a paddle, the most
essential piece of equipment is a

cup helder for those morning cof-
fees or evening brewskis. Kayaks
track easily, so even in stiff winds
with modest effort you maintain
yOur course.

More Boat Notes

By Fred Yates, NH Auxiliary Ma-
vine Patrol Officer, Crescent Lake

Boat Inspections. In addition
to being your CLA Secretary
(Treasurer, [ also represent NH
Department of Safety as your Ma-
rine Patrol Auxiliary Officer for
Crescent Lake. This year I'm
scheduling three Courtesy Boat






















